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   5CBA Meeting Minutes – October 2018 

 

Call to order 

A meeting of the 5CBA was held at The Lodge at Bennett Bunn Plantation on October 16, 2018. Club Co-
President Gov Wallace called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 

Approval of Minutes 
The September 2018 minutes, as posted on the website, were approved by general consensus. 
 

Reports 
Treasurer's Report – David Holland presented the Treasurer’s report.  The 5CBA balance as of 10/1/18 was 
$2624.00 
  

Announcements 
 
Update on Bug Fest:  Bug Fest will take place this Saturday October 20. All volunteers should have received an 
e mail with all information & a parking pass. Our theme is “What Stung Me” and we will be having honey 
tasting. 
 
Update on State Fair:  Our booth took 6th place.  
 
5CBA Club t shirts and hats 
T Shirts and hats should have been ready today. Due to hurricanes there is a delay. They will be available at 
the next meeting. 
 
Updating Web Page: Any members with photos of their hives, or swarms please send to Magnus to be put on 
our webpage.  
 
Nomination Committee: Ed Paris is chair of the nomination committee; David Holland and Gov Wallace are 
co-chair. Anyone  interested in a position please let the nomination committee know. Elections will be in 
November.  
 
Born and Bred Committee: Consists of Ron Lassiter, Keith Griffith and Gov Wallace. In order to be successful 3 
more people are needed on the committee. 
 
Beekeeping School: We are working on having beekeeping school in January of 2019. Anyone wishing to speak 
at the bee school please contact Lane Kreitlow.  Power point is already done for the school. 
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Fall Testing for Master Beekeeper: The NCSBA will be doing testing for all level written exams and 

Journeyman practical exam. This will be Oct. 27, 2018. Please check the NCSBA website for information at 

NCSBA.org.  Written test for Certified Beekeeper can be taken before any of 5CBA Monthly meetings; as long 

as you notify Suzy Spencer you wish to take the test. This way she will bring tests with her. 

Program 
Suzy Spencer gave a very informative and interesting presentation on her beekeeping trip to Slovenia.  
Magnus Ullberg gave a very informative and interesting presentation on beekeeping in Sweden.  
 

Door prize drawings were held. 

Adjournment 

Gov thanked those who bought door prizes, thanked everyone for coming, and then adjourned the meeting at 

9:00 PM. Our next meeting is scheduled on Tuesday, November 20, 2018 at 7 PM. 

 

   

Secretary  Date of approval 

 


